September 23, 2014	
OAK HILL CITY COUNCIL
Minutes
September 23, 2014

A special session of the Oak Hill City Council convened in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, September 23, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.

Members Present				Also Present
Fred Dickinson, Mayor				William Hannabass, City Manager
Anna L. Holt					Damita Johnson, City Clerk-Treasurer
Tom Oxley					James Kelsh, Attorney
Diana Janney					Michael Griffith, CPA
Dianna Smallwood-Russell			
Jeff Atha					Absent
Bruce Coleman					None
Mollie Ray

Mayor Dickinson called the meeting to order and announced the reason for the special meeting as follows:

	Consider the Revised Letter of Intent with Arbuckle PSD
	
There was a large contingency from the Minden area in attendance.  The Mayor allowed several members of the group to express their views on the annexation of the Minden area.  There was a lengthy debate on this issue and discussion was held on various topics including the rates for Arbuckle PSD customers and the proposed surcharge to the sewer bill as well as other items included in the letter of intent.

The City Manager presented the revised letter of intent which contains minor changes from the original letter.  Attached to these minutes are a copy of the letter of intent and a synopsis of the changes.

Council member Atha moved to approve the changes in the letter of intent between the Oak Hill Sanitary Board, the City of Oak Hill, and the Arbuckle PSD.  Council member Coleman seconded the motion.  Motion carried with Council members Atha, Coleman, Janney, and Holt voting for the motion and Council members Ray, Oxley, and Smallwood-Russell voting against the motion.

Council member Oxley asked for the record to reflect that council has been assured that the Oak Hill sewer rates will not reflect any upgrades or deficiencies to the Arbuckle system.
	
There being no further business appearing, the meeting adjourned.


__________________________         		__________________________
	City Clerk					       Mayor
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